ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 28, 2015 11TH DAY JANUARY REGULAR

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on January 28, 2015 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

The Commission met with Mike Gunnels of Sprocket Technologies. There has been an ongoing discussion regarding the replacement of the server that supports the financials of the County. Due to the age and obsolesce of the unit, Commissioner Thompson moved to order a server to replace the one currently in use. Commissioner Adams seconded the motion with all in favor. Mr. Gunnels will order the unit which could take several weeks to arrive.

At 2:00 p.m., the Commission met with Jeff Hall and David Rouner. Also present at the meeting were Adair County Clerk, Sandra Collop and Adair County Circuit Clerk, Linda Decker. Mr. Rouner and Mr. Hall were "Ordered to Appear" by the Adair County Commission and served by Gary Krambeck, Deputy Sheriff of the Adair County Sheriff's Office. The Commission wanted to gain additional information from Mr. Rouner regarding the stolen vehicle from the Juvenile Office.

When asked, Mr. Hall identified himself as Chief Juvenile Officer and Mr. Rouner as General Counsel for 2nd Judicial Council. Mrs. Decker administered an oath to Mr. Hall at the request of the Commission.

Commissioner Pickens asked how long ago the car was stolen and who was in charge of the car. Mr. Hall said there should be a log book in each vehicle and it was assigned mainly to Knox and Lewis Counties. It was sometimes left at Lewis County and other times at Knox County. Michelle Peavler and Jamie Wolfe were identified as the two people who were assigned to the car. The vehicle originally had two license plates. One plate was in the vehicle, but Mr. Hall said he didn't know where the other plate was. Mr. Hall said it was a normal license plate and was not identified as an Adair County or Juvenile plate. He didn't know where the car was, but thought it had been picked up by the insurance company. Mr. Hall stated that when an officer stopped the vehicle it had plates on it and one plate inside the car that was originally on the car. He took it back to his office, but only has one of the two plates.

Mr. Rouner hoped that had answered the Commission's questions and asked if they had anymore. Mr. Pickens then asked who filed the claim on the car. Mr. Hall stated that Mr. Rouner had called the insurance company and Mr. Rouner confirmed.

Commissioner Adams said he had a major question. He said the County owned the cars but they were never notified in any way. They had just heard word that a car had been stolen when Mr. Rouner showed up. The police had just called. Commissioner Adams and Commissioner Pickens both couldn't understand why the insurance agent or anybody couldn't have called them. Also someone accepted the settlement from the insurance company without their knowledge.

Continued on page 566

ATTEST:

Slang fleben
Presiding Commissioner

Page 565